
 

 

 

City Hall        October 18, 2021 
 
The Rossville City Council meeting was called to order on Monday, October 18, 2021 at 7:01 pm by Mayor 
Kenneth Wichman. 
 
Council members present were Dan Glotzbach, Christi McKenzie and Trish Heim. James Meyer and Toby 
McCullough were absent. 
 
Also present were Alan Zlatnik, Myron Leinwetter, Ross Jory and Jason Connell. 
 
Motion by Christi McKenzie to approve minutes of the October 4, 2021 meeting as written was seconded by Trish 
Heim and carried. 
 
The following bills were presented; 
 EFTPS-Fed Wh    $   963.12 EFTPS-FICA   $1,810.10 
 EMPower Retirement        380.00 Grace Hier          60.00 
 Kansas Payment Center       123.69 Kansas Withholding Tax       460.04 
 KP & F       1,162.85 KPERS      1,067.45 
 Alan Zlatnik      1,407.96 Tracey Taylor        834.96 
 Lisa Stum      1,159.90 Michael Kirk     1,168.48 
 Randall Anderson        305.64 Douglas Schreiner        182.99 
 Trent Stanley      1,325.50 Jason Connell     1,067.76 
 Kerry Dick         336.10 Tina Dick        461.20 
 Frederick White         145.49 AT & T Mobility-ACH       474.45 
 911 Custom         111.50 Alexander Pump & Services, Inc.    180.00 
 AFLAC          520.88 Amazon.com        349.90 
 Blue Cross Blue Shield of Ks.    9,908.67 AT & T          474.47 
 Amazon.com         179.00 CenturyLink Business Serv      513.72 
 Casey’s       1,336.28 CCMFOA of Kansas       355.00 
 Cross Creek Handyman Serv       360.00 Gray’s Auto Repair       627.23 
 Century Business Technologies       155.43 Kratina Excavator    2,000.00 
 Evergy       1,709.89 Menards        358.74 
 Kansas Gas Service          71.31 Ks Employment Security Fund        89.13 
 Raimo Conner             8.50 Office Depot        126.43 
 Schulte Supply Inc        400.00 The Topeka Metro News        40.10 
 Sunflower Rental        176.25 US Bank        172.23 
 Universal Chemical LLC        698.42 U.S. Post Office        196.00 
 Wheatland Pest Control        135.00 Work Insurance Associates LLC      563.00 
 Total     36,714.76 
  



Motion by Christi McKenzie to pay bills as presented totaling $36,714.76 was seconded by Dan Glotzbach and 
carried.  
 
Motion by Trish Heim to approve agenda as written was seconded by Christi McKenzie and carried.  
 
Myron Lienwetter and Ross Jory were present to review draft of lease agreement for recreation exercise trail and 
update council on progress of concrete trail. Following review and discussion no action was taken. 
 
Clerk reported on information obtained at upper Kansas custom watershed meeting that indicated the draft of 
changes to last FIRM could result in decrease floodplain to properties in Rossville. At this time Rossville has not 
been added to the list for updated FIRM but could put in request to be added to the list. Following discussion 
motion by Christi McKenzie to request that the City of Rossville, Shawnee County, Kansas be added to the scope 
for an update to FIRM was seconded by Trish Heim and carried. 
 
Utility Superintendent Alan Zlatnik reported that they would be closing the park bathrooms before Halloween and 
that the cedar tree and stumps had been removed from the park. 
 
Superintendent Zlatnik reported that two of the three sections of sewer main have been replaced. The remaining 
section is directly under the sidewalk and will require the removal of approximately 100 feet of sidewalk at 
substantial cost. Zlatnik reported that they were going to attempt to treat this section with root killer and see if this 
helps issues in this section. 
 
Superintendent Zlatnik inquired about painting water standpipe white instead of red as white would be less costly 
and keep cooler. Council agreed to have painted white. 
 
Council discussed deck at ballfield with Zlatnik. Following discussion council asked Zlatnik to put together ideas 
and prices for use of structure or removal. 
 
Police Chief Jason Connell reported on train that blocked all crossings in Rossville for over 50 minutes. 
Information was sent to City Attorney for possible prosecution under City Code violation. 
 
Chief Connell reported that he had met with WTC about camera system in City Park area. 
 
Chief Connell reported on final disposition of asset forfeiture of $30,135.25. 
 
Council had discussion regarding clean up of damaged sign at Highway 24 and Main. Following discussion 
council asked Utility Department to clean up. 
 
Council had discussion regarding handicapped parking at Rossville Community Library and noted that City Code 
already allows for one handicapped parking at library. 
 
Letter to railroad regarding request for sidewalk at Anderson Street crossing was tabled until next meeting. 
 
Christi McKenzie provided flyers for Halloween hot dog roast. 
 
Council inquired about time card program. Clerk noted that working ok but some features not available as City is 
using free version. 
 
Council discussed Christmas party. Council requested event be set for Wednesday, December 8, 2021. 
 
Motion by Trish Heim to adjourn was seconded by Dan Glotzbach and carried. Meeting adjourned at 8:12pm. 
 

City Clerk 
Lisa M. Stum 


